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In response to your request, please note the following: 
 

 The proposed vehicle inventory storage lot will occupy a 1.37-acre portion of the Sabin 
(Windrush-Radebaugh) Planned Development, which is located on the west side of the 
southern portion of Millenia Blvd., south of Radebaugh Way and east of Interstate 4. The 
site has previously been cleared and seeded/sodded by the Sabin PD master developer. 
 

 The property will be used for a paved 150-space inventory parking area for the existing 
South Orlando Mercedes Benz dealership, located at 4301 Millenia Blvd. The site will be 
enclosed by a 6-ft. tall vinyl-coated chain link fence and will have security lighting with 
shielded lights to not cast glare onto the adjacent multi-family residential units to the 
southwest. Only security personnel with the Mercedes-Benz dealership will have access 
to the vehicle storage yard. 

 
 The temporary use will last up to 12 months, during which a Master Plan for relocation of 

the South Orlando Mercedes Benz dealership will be submitted, reviewed by the 
Municipal Planning Board and approved by the City Council, with construction of the new 
dealership to being forthwith. The temporary vehicle inventory storage lot will then cease 
and the parcel will be converted to a secure staging area while the new dealership is 
being constructed. 

 
 City Code Section 58.831 limits any temporary use to a maximum period of six months 

within a 12-month period, unless otherwise authorized by City Council.  
 

Determination  
Your request to utilize a portion of the subject property as a 150-space inventory parking area 
for the South Orlando Mercedes Benz dealership is hereby approved for up to six (6) months, 
until November 17, 2017. A longer time frame must be approved by City Council. This approval 
is subject to the following conditions: 
 

 All activities on the subject property shall comply with the City’s lighting ordinance 
contained in City Code Chapter 63 Part 2M. 
 

 Unloading of vehicles into the vehicle storage yard must NOT occur on Millenia Blvd. 
Vehicle transport vehicles must use Millenia Palms Dr. or the entry drive into said vehicle 
storage yard from Millenia Palms Dr. Damage to City rights-of-way caused by transport 
of vehicles, or equipment when used for a secure staging area, must be repaired, as 
required by City code and acknowledged by you in a letter included with the site permit 
application. 

 
 The proposed vinyl-coated chain-link fence must be properly maintained. Any damage to 

it or the adjacent properties along Millenia Palms Dr. must also be repaired. 
 
 Vehicles or equipment stored within the subject property shall not exceed 10 ft. in height. 

 






